


MINUTES OF MEETING OF BORDENGATE PARISH COUNCIL 
Huntsham Village Hall 21st January 2020

ATTENDEES Cllrs:  C Hill, D Southward, M Williams, T Bainbridge, H Corcoran, A Brown, C York, R Maltby, J Gabb
H Bainbridge (Chair) Hazel Ridd (Clerk) DDC Ray Radford
 	  Absent MDDC’s C Collis and Jo Norton

1. [bookmark: _Hlk502336433]Apologies received from Cllr S Mundy, business abroad. 
2. Declarations of Interest – none
3. Minutes of last meeting – everyone in favour that they are signed as true record by Chair H Bainbridge – also minutes of previous meeting 17th September 2019 were signed, as read in that meeting, but copy not available for signature.
4. Items to Report – 1) Grit bins are all full in Huntsham, and Hockworthy, Clayhanger – salt/grit needed on the road from South Hele Cottage to Venn Cross. Clerk to ask Phil Morgan if this can be supplied from the locality budget.   R. Maltby reported that he has not yet succeeded in becoming Snow Warden. Hockworthy Notice Board – Cllr R Maltby reported that an invoice has not yet been received. 2) drains do need to be kept clear, and Borden Gate flood is not so bad, but still occurs when there is a lot of rain. Drains have been cleared, but piles of the debris have been left either side of the drain, which will surely block the drains again, at the next downpour.  3) Definitive map review – with regard to the path at Redgate Lane, Tania Weeks has researched the minutes but nothing significant was found.  It is noted that it is the council’s intention to reinstate the bridle path at Redwoods, and Borden Gate Parish Council supports this intention.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk530150521]Planning: 20/00071/CAT Vicarage House, Hockworthy 1 Ash 1 Spruce tree - No objection
6. Finance: Online banking set up, with security devices for the RFO, and each of the 4 signatories the following payments are authorised:-  1) Clerk £280, 2) Clerks expenses £31.02 3) Huntsham Village Hall £6 4) Citizens Advice TMWN £25 5) Mid Devon Mobility £25 -  Bank report to 28th December shows total of £7,152.94 held.   The Pre-Cept will be £4800 as agreed at the last meeting, taking into account the expenses budget.
7. Police report: Alert emails forwarded as appropriate- one this month re Courier Fraud
8. See separate report from DDC Ray Radford (see website).
9. Correspondence – notice from DCC re road markings needed to be rewriting – Clerk to report Clayhanger going out to Venn Cross, and to ask again about the Huntsham Court exit by the Village Hall.
10. Clerks report – HSBC bank letter signed by all four signatories, updating old record of previous clerk, and incorrect email address.
11. Councillors reports –Cllr H Bainbridge reported theft of horse tack in Hockworthy. Pothole has been reported 10 yds from the triangle down the Uplowman road from Huntsham. The previous one further down has been repaired.  Cllr M Williams reported on the Huntsham defibrillator and proposed £150 to be donated from the Parish Council, seconded by Cllr C Hill, all in favour. Payment to be made to Huntsham Society. Huntsham have lost two big Chestnut trees recently. R Maltby reports that it is not simple to apply to be Snow Warden
12. next meeting to be held, 17th March Clayhanger WI Hall, and 19th May Hockworthy Village Hall.
Chair Cllr H Bainbridge declared the meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.
Chair:							Signed as true and correct.
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